March 22, 2005
Public

Nick TenVelte, 138 Essex Avenue, commented on Tennis court fees and memberships.
Joe Iovino, 16 Laurel Place, expressed his concern that speeding will increase after the street improvements were completed. Mayor Bergmanson stated the Public Safety Committee was developing standards for traffic calming including speed humps.
Mayor’s Comments
Mayor Bergmanson extended his condolences to Chief Magnier whose father past over the weekend.  Mayor Bergmanson stated the Community Affairs Committee met this evening and Councilman Mehrotra would report on the Glen Ridge Gala grants. 
Mayor Bergmanson FINANCE

Councilperson Sachs reviewed the claims list. 
Public Safety

Councilperson Brewster submitted the Department of Public Safety’s Report for February 2005.
Community Affairs

Councilperson Mehrotra noted that the Committee Affairs Committee met this evening.  Councilperson Mehrotra announced that three grants will be awarded from the Mayor’s Gala.  The Ridgewood Auditorium Renovation will receive $7,000; the Library $2,000 and the RWA School Playground Project will receive $1,000.  Eight applications have been received for the Film Fund grant program and were reviewed by the Committee.  The awards will be announced at the next Council meeting.    Councilperson Mehrotra also reminded the audience that the next Glen Ridge Gala has been set for January 21, 2005.
Public Works

Councilperson Seyffarth stated that the second jitney will be back in service tomorrow. The jitney was out of service due to licensing requirements and a backlog at the repair shop.
Parks and Recreation

Councilperson Carnevale stated over 300 children attended the Easter Egg Hunt and the event was a great success. Councilperson Carnevale also congratulated former Glen Ridge HS student, Joe Dubuque for placing first in the NCAA wrestling championship at 125 pounds.  The Borough will recognize Mr. Dubuque when he returns home from Indiana University.
P&D

No Report.

Departments

Attorney 

No report

Administration

No Report.
Public Safety

No report
New Business

None
Public
Nick TenVelte, 138 Essex Avenue, commented on the Municipal Building Plaza lighting.
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